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STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING 
 

PO Box 9020, Olympia, Washington 9850-9020 
 
 

Washington Administrative Code 
Notice of Permanent Rules for 

Driver and Vehicle Records – Wheeled All-Terrain Vehicle Rules 
 
 
Adoption of: Amended: WAC 308-104-075 Driver’s licenses – Prohibited practices – Suspension, 

cancellation, or denial period. 
 
Effective date: These rule changes will become effective 31 days after filing or on  

January 28, 2021. 
 

What are the agency’s reasons for adopting this rule? 
The amendment will update the Department’s rules governing wheeled all-terrain vehicles. The 
amendment will update the applicable rules so that wheeled all-terrain vehicles no longer need to be 
retitled after being modified for on-road use. This rule change will ease compliance for customers and 
reduce administrative burden. The amended rules also feature several technical clean-ups.  
 
Summary of all public comments received on this rule proposal and the agency’s response to those 
comments: 
The agency did not receive any written or oral comments from the public on these rule changes. 
 
Changes made to the proposed WAC as a result of public comment: 
N/A 
 
 


